
 
 
 

September 17, 2024 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

 

To:          Mayor and Members of City Council 

From:     Sheryl M.M. Long, City Manager  

Subject:  Firefighter Charged with Felonious Assault 

 

 

This memo is to update the Mayor and Members of City Council on the arrest of 

Firefighter Mack Ogletree. 

 

Mr. Ogletree was taken into custody this morning by the Hamilton County Sheriff’s 

Office at approximately 11:30 a.m., when he reported to work for an overtime shift at 

Fire Company 21, located in Fairmount. Mr. Ogletree’s regular assignment is to 

Engine 23 in Walnut Hills, and he has been a firefighter with the CFD for a little 

more than a year. 

 

Mr. Ogletree has been charged with two counts of felonious assault in connection with 

a shooting which occurred in Colerain Township on August 11, 2024. Further charges 

may occur based on the outcome of the ongoing investigation by law enforcement. He 

has been placed on unpaid administrative leave pending the outcome of both the 

criminal investigation and an internal review in accordance with CFD’s policies and 

procedures. 

 

cc: Interim Fire Chief Matthew Flagler 

 Assistant City Manager Virginia Tallent 


